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Report on a V8-Register Switzerland Get Together in 2009 in the MGCC Switzerland magazine SignPost 
from Victor Rodrigues 
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V8-Register Report / Get Together 09 
On 18th June 2009 the second Get Together of the V8-Register took place on the military airport at Dübendorf.  
 
On arrival the 12 participating V8 crews (2 SVR, 4 RV8, 4 BGTV8 and 2 MGB conversions) were welcomed with a traditional 
“Porto Welcome Drink”. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Translation: Kai Knickmann and Victor Rodrigues 
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Prior to the planned guided tour of the aircraft museum, we had the opportunity to get an interesting insight into the hangar 
and workshop of the legendary JU52 aircraft, courtesy of V8 member Fritze Gertsch. The responsible mechanic at the 
workshop, a very nice and competent gentleman, was a gold mine of information. 
 
The military police and the management of the JU-Air were so kind to grant us access to the airfield with our V8s and a 
Junker-52 parked on the runway as an extra for us made a perfect backdrop for our photo shooting. 
 
A special thank you to the managing director of JU-Air, Mrs Beatrice Heuberger, for organising a perfect day.
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A special MG SVR presentation of driving dynamics on the runway did not impress the military police patrol too much, but was 
at least tolerated. After that we had a very interesting guided tour of the Airforce-Museum which was conducted by Mr Peter 
Thut (retired Swiss Airforce Pilot). 
 
Then all the MG V8s drove in convoy to the Hotel Wallberg at Volketswil, where we visited the June meeting of the MGCC of 
the Canton of Zürich. At the dedicated parking area we were welcomed by the new MGCC-Switzerland President, Werner 
Hofstetter, and by the chairman of the MGCC Centre of the Canton of Zürich’, Fritz Stauffacher.  
 
At this point a very big thank you to Jacqueline Stauffacher for the very special V8-Register decoration for the final dinner and 
to all V8 enthusiasts who joined the meeting despite tropical heat and lengthy commute (from Bern, Luzern, Aargau . . . ) even 
after a long working day. 
 
Looking forward to the next “V8-Register Get Together 2010” visiting the MGCC Centre of the Canton of Bern. 


